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	To: All GPs and Practice Managers
	
	
	


Dear Colleague

LMC Announce Support to the Summary Care Record (SCR) in Dudley

Following Dr Cartwright’s letter regarding the implementation of summary care records in Dudley, I am delighted to announce that this project now has Local Medical Committee (LMC) sign up. 

Dudley PCT are managing the implementation of this project and its first stage, the Patient Information Programme (PIP). The purpose of the PIP is to inform patients of the benefits of the SCR and their choices.

All patients registered to Dudley GPs aged 16 and over will be sent an SCR information pack. Information packs are scheduled to be sent to your patients on the 31st March 2010 via a central mail house, and Information Governance (Caldicott) has authorised its use.

The PIP will precede the uploading of any clinical data to the NHS Spine, in order to allow patients to express their preferences - the patient can choose not to have a SCR. No clinical date will be uploaded without a practice receiving Data Quality & Paper Light Accreditation.

To support your practice in supporting Patients in Dudley the PCT will provide the following, 

· Posters for display in your practice (see attached)
· A letter and information to all your patients (see attached PIP letter)
· Press releases to engage people through the local media

· Frequently Asked Questions and Answers to support your reception staff with patient enquiries (see attached)

· Patient Advice and Liaison Team support (PALs number to be included in the PIP letter)

· Concept training for your practice (you will be contacted by the training team to arrange a suitable date for them to visit your practice)

· Correspondence with existing patient panels (we have sent a letter to theses panel chairs) 
The workload for practices during the PIP is being kept to a minimum, and we are committed to ensuring that any activity required during the PIP is not onerous. We anticipate only a limited number of queries from patients and envisage no detrimental impact on everyday practice business activity.

The following is a list of the responsibilities that practices will need to fulfil during the PIP period:

· Manage queries from patients as required. The majority of patient queries will be handled by the NHS Care Records Service helpline and the NHS Dudley PALS service.
· Record opt outs for those patients not wishing to have an SCR. Patients can complete an opt out form or put their request in writing to the practice, and these will need recording on your clinical system. The national opt out rate is currently 0.59%.

· Manage the list of patients whose mail was returned. These will be received as FP69 messages through the practice links.

· Ensure that new patients receive an SCR information pack. Practices will be provided with SCR information packs to hand out to any newly registered patients aged 16 and over.
The PIP lasts a minimum of 12 weeks, allowing patients sufficient time to make their choice, and only after this period can SCRs be created. The SCR uploads is the second phase of the project, and over the coming months the SCR project manager will work with each practice to schedule their SCR upload. 

What must a practice do now?

The next step for practices is to nominate an SCR lead, this person will be responsible for cascading the guidance material within the practice, and ensuring relevant practice staff understand their responsibilities. The SCR project manager will use this lead as the main point of contact.  

The SCR Project Manager will contact your practice within the next week to discuss any queries you may have and to request the name of the SCR lead within your practice.

Please can you also display the poster attached and ensure that your staff are aware of the SCR project so that you can all answer any patient queries.

Attached is a memorandum of understanding which details your responsibilities in this project, I would be grateful if you could sign this and return to Sheila Gregory at St Johns House..

As outlined in my previous correspondence the PCT have announced a project lead for this work, Sheila Gregory, and Sheila will be available for you should you have any further questions on the project in Dudley. Sheila is available on 01384 366169.

Thank you in anticipation of your support.

Yours sincerely

Dr Sahni

LMC Chair 
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